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MEMORANDUM NO.  25-37 

 
 

 
 
 

DATE:            May 27, 2025 
 
TO:             Gregory P. Harrison, City Manager 
 
VIA:               A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director 
     
FROM:           Mondy Claude, Utilities Business Operations Analyst 
                        
SUBJECT:    Amendment 1 to SRF loan SW0624B0 
 

 
On January 9, 2024, city officials approved Resolution 2024-55, which authorized the Utilities 
Department to apply for and accept a $4,735,500 loan from the State of Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection under the State Revolving Fund (SRF) for the South Riverside Drive 
Stormwater Improvement Project (SW0624B0). 
 
We have encountered delays in acquiring a utility easement for the pump station outfall and are 
still waiting for the Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) to issue the necessary permits. Due to these 
circumstances, we are requesting an extension to update the project's completion date from 
October 15, 2025, to February 15, 2027.   
 
Recommendation  
Since the loan amount and the project were not modified, the Utilities Department recommends 
that city officials sign Amendment 1, extending the project's completion date to February 15, 2027.  
 
 
 
 


